

Minutes of Mt Maunganui Bridge Club

Committee Meeting held on 18 Nov 2025 at 10 a.m.

Present: Michele Larnder, Teri Logie, Julie Sheridan, Bernie Robinson, Dianne Stevens, , Kay Burnie, Janice Simpson

Apologies : Isobel McIntyre, Joanne McLean, Barbara Stimson, Jane Dekker

Minutes from the last Meeting: Moved: Bernie, Seconded: Michele

Matters arising from the minutes:

Ian Glover - there has been no contact from him

Doors - ongoing but discussed that they need to be made smaller.

Wheelchair - Teri has a contact who may have a second hand one

Programme book 2026. With printers. Agreed to order 350 (as last year)

Home show: Got a few contacts, but still need lessons to keep membership up. Number of members needed to keep club viable discussed. No conclusions.

Wednesday afternoon fees. To go to \$5 in 2027 possibly

No Treasurers Update

General Business:

Finance - Janice Simpson to be added as a signatory on the Mount Maunganui Westpac bank accounts.

She is meeting with Jane early Dec for training

Michele proposing to have a **Teaching & Learning Committee** hoping to consist of herself, Graham Stern, Judith Somerville and Gilda Rowland

Voting for new Board member of NZ Bridge: it was agreed to vote for Kate Terry

Christmas Party

Teri - Food

Gilda - punch

Norm to be invited. Julie to direct.

Jane Larsen to decorate the tree

Michele - Trivial pursuit (game so that lunch can get ready)

Decorate / set up tables on Friday 28th

Teri to buy raffle and small prizes for bridge - 8 for team, 8 for bridge

Discussed - thank you's needed for Prize giving (Michele)

Teri - cash money, for prizes for the year. Envelopes to be done

AGM Notices to go up: with Barbs away, Teri to get advice from Gilda

Holiday Bridge - Thursday Holiday Bridge in the 2026 Programme book.

Teri to ask Norm to direct Thursday to practice 2 sections (for Monday nights) Bernie starting Wed social bridge 7th Jan

Health and Safety: Nothing

Other Business:

Thanks to Bernie for putting up the new metallic "N" on the (surprise) north wall

Carpet cleaning - Michele to organize around sessions finishing for the year.

Committee for next year. Bernie agreed to stand as vice president.

New members Janice Simpson, Richard Roberts, and hopefully two more

BNI enquiry into booking our rooms - wanted us to set up and break down - which we declined to do.

Meeting closed at : 11 :15am

Next meeting to be held Tuesday 9th Dec 2025 at 10am